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	1
	PURPOSE


	

	
	To report details of the following courses approved in conjunction with the Chairman and/or Vice Chairman of Committee since the last meeting.


	

	1.2
	Relevance to the Council’s ambitions and priorities:


	

	
	· Council Ambitions – approval of courses for staff will improve knowledge and skills which in turn will improve the quality of service delivery across the organisation.  Improved quality of service will make peoples lives safer and healthier lives, will protect and enhance the existing environmental quality of our area and ensure that our services are accessible to all.


	

	
	· Community Objectives – Approval of courses for staff will convey a positive message to staff that there are training opportunities for all employees within the organisation and therefore support the principle of access for all.  As one of the main employers in the area, the training of staff who work and live in the district reinforces the commitment to education and lifelong learning.  


	

	
	· Corporate Priorities - In accordance with action point 2.4 of the Corporate Plan, approval of requests detailed in this report will encourage our staff to meet their full potential.


	

	
	· Other Considerations – None.


	

	
	PART A
	

	2
	TRAINING COURSES


	

	2.1
	Linda Jones attended a “Noise As A Nuisance” course on 6 November 2007.  This will enable better and more effective use of legislative tools available to deal with noise complaints from licensed premises.


	J

	2.2
	Linda Jones attended a course “Combating Environmental Crime” on 8 October 2007 which will give Linda improved information on this priority subject.


	J

	2.3
	Rachael Stott attended a “New Private Water Regs” course on 28 November 2007 which will keep the authority aware of new responsibilities.


	J

	2.4
	Rachael Horton attended a course on 07 December 2007 entitled “Design and Access Statements A Year On….How was it for you?”.  This will provide improved knowledge of planning issues and ensure staff are kept up to date with current issues.


	J

	2.5
	Michelle Haworth a Project Management Fundamentals course on 11 October 2007.  This will enable Michelle to manage projects of varying size, including CPA preparation.


	I

	2.6
	Julie Whitwell attended a “Moving People Seminar” on 11 December 2007.  This will enable the authority to offer advice on moving people in Residential Care Homes whilst carrying out inspections to reduce musculoskeletal disorders which is a priority health and safety topic.


	A

	2.7
	Donna Hastie attended a free course related to “Houses in Multiple Occupation”.  Whilst there are no HMOs in the Ribble Valley this is an essential part of Donna’s training and the information would be available to the authority should the situation change in the future.


	J

	2.8
	Graeme Thorpe attended "Mock the Brief" on 25 October 2007, a Public Enquiry Training Session.


	J

	2.9
	Thomas Marsh and Chris Atkinson attended “Getting to grips with Health & Safety” on 28 November 2007.  The course provided practical advice on current issues relating to building improvements and repairs to both council and private buildings.


	G

	2.10
	Lynn Osliffe attended a Meritec course on Local Housing Allowance on 19 November 2007.


	J

	2.11
	The authority hosted a workshop “How To Audit Communications” on 11 December 2007 provided by Henshall Centre.  The workshop was attended by 10 public sector delegates at senior officer or managerial level.


	J

	2.12
	Debbie Nuttall and Gillian Emmott attended a free course on 19 November 2007 covering TUPE, Companies Act and general employment issues.


	J

	2.13
	James Russell attended a Food Standards Agency course on 4 December 2007.  This course will ensure staff are fully aware of developments and recommended good practice for food safety service delivery.


	J

	2.14
	Claire Booth and John Macholc attended a free course on 7 December 2007, which will aid understanding of design and enable improved negotiation with applicants and agents.


	J

	2.15
	Nigel Corrigan has undertaken a 4-day IOSH Managing Safely course during November 2007 to improve awareness of Health & Safety issues and legislation, including monitoring and investigating incidents and the appropriate procedures.


	G

	2.16
	Donna Hastie attended a “Port Health Training” course, provided free of charge by Manchester Port Health Authority on 17/18 December 2007.  This course dealt with environmental protection issues suitable for inclusion in Donna’s experiential learning portfolio.


	J

	2.17
	Dawn Slater attended the Meritec Local Housing Allowance course on 19 November 2007.  The course will update Dawn and the Benefits team on new legislation.


	J

	2.18
	Dawn Slater attended the Pension Service Conference on 30 November 2007 which was provided free of charge by the Department For Work & Pensions and updates on current legislation.


	J

	2.19
	Jane Pearson attended a Local Authority Accounting - Technical Update for Practitioners on 15 November 2007.  This course provided a swift but comprehensive briefing on the major current and forthcoming issues in local government finance.


	J

	2.20
	Debbie Nuttall provided a talk covering Contracts and Public Procurement on 06 and 11 December 2007 which was attended by Philip Thompson, Michelle Smith, Lynn Walmsley, Dawn Slater, Robin Bramhall, James Russell, Rod Pearce, Mick Ainscow, Louise Ashcroft, Lawson Oddie, Lesley Howarth, Jane Horsfield, Liz Rawson, Trudy Holderness and John Watts.   


	J

	2.21
	Janet Harrison will attend a First Aid At Work course from 07 to 10 January 2008 to ensure the authority has an adequate number of staff suitably qualified.


	G

	2.22
	Jane Horsfield will attend a First Aid At Work course from 07 to 10 January 2008 to ensure a qualified First Aid person is available within the Legal section.


	G

	2.23
	Donna Hastie will attend a free Food Standards training course with Blackpool Council Trading Standards on 10/11 January 2008.  This is an essential part of Donna’s student placement.


	J

	2.24
	Jeffrey Fenton will undertake the “Future Leadership Programme- Performance Management” course over 8 days between 15 January and 21 May 2008.  This course is specifically aimed at those involved in performance management and the emerging CAA for which Jeffrey is responsible.


	J

	2.25
	Stephen Frankland and Brian Knight will attend a Digisimulator Workshop for Managers on 14 February 2008.  This course is operated by the Freight Transport Association and will ensure the authority complies with legislation and provide staff with theoretical and practical training on digital tachographs and related equipment.


	J

	2.26
	A Digital Tachograph Training course operated by the Freight Transport Association will be attended by all HGV drivers on 26 January 2008 at Salthill Depot.  Staff attending will be: John Shears, Peter Shears, Peter Mercer, David Boothman, David Smith, Andrew Redfearn, David Walker, David Porter, David Dobson, Frank Matthew, Trevor Mith, Peter Berry and William Berry.  This will ensure we comply with legislation which requires all drivers to be tested to ensure understanding of, and ability to operate, digital tachograph equipment.


	J

	2.28
	Phil Dodd will attend a CIEH Professional Trainer course from 4 to 6 February 2008 which will enable in-house staff training.


	G

	2.29
	Norman Pedley will attend a DEFRA course on 26 February 2008 which will outline fundamental changes to pollution, prevention and control regulations.


	J

	3
	MEMBER TRAINING


	

	3.1
	Prior to Full Council on 30 October 2007 there was a presentation on CPA which was attended by 22 Members.

 
	

	3.2
	Training on the Covalent System was provided to Members on 13 November 2007.  The event was attended by 13 Members over two sessions.


	

	3.3
	A training session on Climate Change will be held on 6 February 2008 at 6pm in the Council Chamber (sandwiches available from 5.30pm).


	

	3.4
	An outline programme for basic IT training for Members has been agreed with Councillor Hargreaves and will commence on Wednesday afternoons in the very near future.  We are waiting to source the necessary equipment before the course can begin.


	

	
	PART B
	

	4
	QUALIFICATION TRAINING


	

	4.1
	Norman Pedley will undertake a Certificate in Pollution Prevention and Control at Pendle Borough Council during early 2008.  This is fundamental to Norman’s role and duties, and is a recognised qualification to demonstrate professional competency.


	

	4.2
	Amy Gaskell will undertake a 2-year CIPFA Professional Accountancy Qualification commencing February 2008.  Increased knowledge of accountancy will improve awareness and understanding which will assist Amy with her duties within the internal audit section.


	

	5
	
EXAM SUCCESSES


	

	5.1
	There are no recent exam success to report.


	

	6
	RISK ASSESSMENT


	

	6.1
	The approval of this report may have the following implications


	

	
	· Resources - As all courses are financed from existing departmental budgets, approval of courses does not have any financial implications.


	

	
	· Technical, Environmental and Legal  - Training of staff will ensure that knowledge within each area of the authority is up to date and relevant.  It will ensure that staff become aware of any arising technical, environmental and legal issues which may impact on service delivery. 


	

	
	· Political – N/A


	

	
	· Reputation – N/A
	

	7
	RECOMMENDED THAT COMMITTEE


	

	7.1
	Receive the report.
	


PERSONNEL OFFICER

For further information please ask for Julie Smith, extension 4409.

	A
	Customer care
	

	B
	National Vocational Qualifications
	

	C
	Other Vocational Qualifications
	

	D
	Professional Qualifications
	

	E
	Information communication technology
	

	F
	Management development
	

	G
	Health and safety
	

	H
	Equality opportunities/positive action
	

	I
	Continuing Professional Development
	

	J
	Other training
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